Deductions from Employee Wages start January 1, 2023

» The employee share of FAMLI premiums is set at 0.45% of employee wages through 2024. For 2025 and beyond, the director of the
FAMLI Division sets the premium rate according to a formula based on the monetary value of the fund each year. Employers with ten or
more employees must also contribute an additional 0.45% of wages for a total of 0.9%, but employers with nine or fewer employees are only
responsible for the 0.45% employee share.

» Employers are not required to deduct FAMLI contributions from employees’ wages. However, starting in 2023, employers are allowed to
deduct up to 0.45% from employees’ wages for FAMLI contributions.



How does it work?

Beginning on January 1, 2024, nearly every
Colorado worker who earns at least $2,500 in
yearly wages within the state will be eligible
to take paid family and medical leave during
covered circumstances:

» To care for a new child, including adopted and
fostered children

» To care for themselves, if they have a serious
health condition

» To care for a family member with a serious
health condition

» To make arrangements for a family member’s
military deployment

» To address the immediate safety needs and
impact of domestic violence and/or sexual
assault.

Depending on your income, when using paid
leave, you will receive between 37% and 90% of
your normal weekly wages. Benefts are capped
at $1,100 per week.

Most workers are eligible to receive up to
12 weeks of paid family and medical leave.
Those who experience pregnancy or childbirth
complications may receive an additional four
weeks.

Who pays for FAMLI?

Contributions to Colorado’s FAMLI program will

be shared between employers and workers.
Beginning on January 1, 2023, your employer may
begin deducting up to 0.45% of your pay to cover
your portion of the FAMLI premium.

What are my rights?

Eligible Colorado workers have the right to
take paid family and medical leave for covered
circumstances.

Once you have served in your job for at least 180
days (about six months), your job is protected
under the law. As long as you are eligible and
qualify to use paid leave, your employer cannot
prevent you from taking it, and cannot penalize



